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LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

Dear Professor Bergum, 

On Tuesday 26th July, 1988, at the Pisa conference on Fibonacci Numbers and 
Their Applications, a specially convened meeting considered the problem of 
keeping up-to-date with new information relating to translations of Fibo-
nacci's writings and to any matters concerning his life and works. 

To some extent, the stimulus for that meeting was the recent appearance of 
L. E. Sigler's translation, with commentary, of Fibonacci's Liber quadvatovvm 
("The Book of Squares"). 

Through the medium of "The Fibonacci Quarterly" we are appealing for any 
new details concerning Fibonacci's life and works—particularly translations of 
his works—which could be of interest to the international Fibonacci community. 

Anyone possessing such knowledge could contact one of us. 
ciate this assistance and cooperation very much. 

We would appre-
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A. F. Horadam 
Department of Mathematics, 
Statistics and Computing Science 
University of New England 
ARMIDALE N.S.W. 2351 AUSTRALIA 

Yours sincerely, 

J. Lahr 
14, Rue des Sept Arpents 
L-1139 Luxembourg 
GRAND DUCHY OF LUXEMBOURG 
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